

Information Governance Team Commissioning Office Bronllys Hospital Bronllys Brecon Powys LD3 0LS

Tel: 01874 712763

Our ref: IG/FOI/21.R.123 18 May 2021

Sent via email to: request-755698-e3ef4659@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Sir/Madam

Request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000

I write in response to your request for information which was received on 17 May 2021, in accordance with S.1(1)(a) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

For ease of reference your request is set out below and our response follows:

Your Freedom of Information (FOI) Request:

- 1. Where does each of the following executive members of the PTHB live?
 - Chairman: Professor Vivienne Harpwood
 - · Chief Executive: Carol Shillabeer

Executive Directors:

- Director of Nursing and Midwifery: Alison Davies
- Director of Finance and ICT: Pete Hopgood
- Medical Director: Kate Wright
- Director of Primary Care, Community & Mental Health Services: Jamie Marchant
- Director of Planning and Performance: Hayley Thomas
- Director of Public Health: Stuart Bourne
- Director Therapies and Health Science: Claire Madsen
- Director of Workforce and OD & Support Services: Julie Rowles
- Board Secretary: Rani Mallison

Powys Response:

1. I can confirm that Powys Teaching Health Board is not able to provide the detail requested, as to provide such detailed information would render the individual identifiable. As such we have applied the exemption Section 40(2)

Pencadlys Tŷ Glasbury, Ysbyty Bronllys, Aberhonddu, Powys LD3 0LU Ffôn: 01874 711661



Headquarters Glasbury House, Bronllys Hospital Brecon, Powys LD3 0LU Tel: 01874 711661





relating to Personal Information of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. This information is protected by the Data Protection Act 2018/General Data Protection Regulation 2016, as its disclosure would constitute unfair and unlawful processing set out in Principle 1 Article 5 (1) (a). This exemption is absolute and therefore, there is no requirement to apply the public interest test.

Should you need any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me at the address below.

If you are dissatisfied, with the way your request has been dealt with by PTHB, you have the right to request a review in which case you should write to:

Chief Executive
Powys Teaching Health Board Headquarters
Glasbury House
Bronllys Hospital
Bronllys
Brecon
Powys LD3 0LU

If you are still dissatisfied at the end of the review, you may complain to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at the following address:

Information Commissioner's Office - Wales 2nd Floor, Churchill House, Churchill Way, Cardiff, CF10 2HH

Tel: 029 2067 8400 Fax 029 2067 8399

<u>www.ico.org.uk</u> <u>twitter.com/iconews</u>

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yng Nghymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb y fath ohebiaeth yng Nghymraeg ac ni fydd hyn yn arwain at oedi. We welcome receiving correspondence in Welsh. We will reply to such correspondence in Welsh and this will not lead to a delay.

Yours sincerely

Rani Mallison Board Secretary